
 
     

 

  
 

   
 

       
   
    

 
 

 
 
 

 

     
 

    
 

  
  

  
 

      
 

  
   

   
 

  
 

   
   

Fatality Alert 

MINE FATALITY – On May 21, 2020, two miners were working to hoist an electric motor 
from its base by anchoring a hoist to an overhead, unsecured steel pipe. The steel pipe slid out of 
place and struck one of the miners in the head and back. The miner died on May 23, 2020, due to 
complications from his injuries. 

Best Practices 
• Ensure load anchor locations are stable, substantial and adequate 

to support the load. 
• Establish and discuss safe work procedures before beginning work 

and ensure those procedures are followed. 
• Identify and control all hazards associated with the work to be 

performed and the methods to properly protect persons. 
• Follow the manufacturer’s recommended safe work procedures 

for the maintenance task. 
• Examine work areas for hazards that may be created as a result of 

the work being performed. 
• Position yourself in areas where you will not be exposed to 

hazards resulting from a sudden release of energy. Be aware of 
your location in relation to machine parts that can move. 

This is the first fatality in 2020 classified as “Hand Tools.” 

The information provided in this notice is based on preliminary data only and does not represent final 
determinations regarding the nature of the incident or conclusions regarding the cause of the fatality. 

Report accidents and hazardous conditions: 1-800-746-1553 
msha.gov | askmsha@dol.gov | @MSHA_DOL 
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